
Pierce County Addressing Update 
  
Beginning April 1, new directional addressing was assigned to properties on Key 
Peninsula, Fox Island, and Anderson Island. As the new addresses are assigned, we 
are working to ensure a smooth transition for you. Please know that the United States 
Postal Service will continue to deliver your mail at your old address for at least one year. 
  
If you have any questions or concerns, please call (253) 798-8575 or email 
pcpalsaddressing@co.pierce.wa.us. You may also visit the website at 
www.piercecountywa.org/911addressing. 
  
Thank you for your continued help in getting messages out to your local community 
about this process. 
  
Sincerely, 
  
Tiffany O’Dell 
Senior Planner 
Pierce County Planning & Public Works 
(253)798-6859 | todell@co.pierce.wa.us 

 

mailto:pcpalsaddressing@co.pierce.wa.us
http://www.piercecountywa.org/911addressing
mailto:todell@co.pierce.wa.us

